
 

January 2022 

 

            Calendar 

 

   LEAGUES 
Tuesday   7:00 

Thursday 7:00 

Sunday 3:00 

     

 

  UPCOMING 

    EVENTS 

 
Triple Crown 2nd leg 

February 18th & 19th  

 

 

  Next Board 

  Meeting 

 

 February 14, 2022 

       7pm 

 

        
 

      Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Minutes of the Annual Board Meeting 

January 8th, 2022 

 

Attendees: Board members including: Charlie Hirsch, Greg Wooden, Judy 

Wooden, Jim Mallon, Monica Mallon, Mike Lancaster, Dan Conrad, Kent 

Ketterling, Myron Reed, Kelly Thornbury and additional members. 

Meeting was called to order at 6:12pm by Board Vice President, Greg Wooden. 

Treasures report was presented by Board Treasurer, Monica Mallon.  Report was 

reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve was made by Dan Conrad, second 

by Myron Reed. 

Proposed Budget was presented by Board Treasurer, Monica Mallon.  Judy 

Wooden proposed adding a $500.00 donation to the budget for the CFA 

Scholarship Foundation.  Lora Ketterling, President of CFASF answered a couple 

of questions about how the foundation awarded scholarships.  Membership 

approved.  The budget was approved with the additional $500 by Dan Conrad, 

seconded by Myron Reed. 

Greg Wooden proposed fixing the floor.  He wanted opinions on moving ahead 

with getting prices to polish, stain and seal the floor.  Myron Reed made a 

motion to get move ahead.  More discussion was held and Dan Conrad made a 

new motion to move ahead with a maximum cost of $40,000.00.  If the cost is 

higher, it must come back to the membership to discuss and approve or not.  

Bob Graham seconded the new motion. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Curt Gowdy State Park Archery Range – we were approached by the 

Superintendent of the park about a commitment to fix/replace targets and 

spruce up the range. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

He would like to partner with the club and some of his employees to get that work.  Greg asked for 

volunteers to help investigate and determine what can be repaired and what will have to be replaced.  

Several attending members volunteered to help so weather permitting, Greg will try to find a weekend 

in February to get that done. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Dan was approached to possibly donate money to the prize fund for the Artic Shoot happening in Fort 
Collins in March.  The decision was made that we are not able to donate money, but we will help 
advertise and promote the shoot on our website and Facebook pages. 

Greg brought the possibility of selling the old trailer that we don’t use anymore.  It is a 1996 homebuilt 
horse trailer.  If anyone is interested in purchasing the trailer, please contact a board member and 
indicate your interest.  If no one in the club is interested, we will put it up for sell. 

Archer of the Year – We had four members nominated: 

Craig Germond, Jim Mallon, Kelly Thornbury, Dan Conrad. 

The winner was Jim Mallon.  Congratulations Jim!  We appreciate everything you do to support 
Cheyenne Field Archers. 

Election of Officers: 

President – Greg Wooden, Vice President – Charlie Hersch, Treasurer – Monica Mallon, Secretary – 
Judy Wooden 

Board Members: Kelly Thornbury, Richard Thompson, Mat Rusk, Jennifer Ochesky, Dan Conrad 

Alternate Board Members: Jim Mallon, Myron Reed 

Youth Representative: Jaden Ochesky 

Membership: Mike Lancaster 

Motion to approve – Dan Conrad, Second – Bob Graham 

Mike reminded us that membership renewals are due by January 31st.  If you have not renewed your 
membership, your key will no longer work beginning February 1st. 

We will be selling two used block targets for $200 each.  Please contact a board member  or send an 
email to cfasecretary@hotmail.com to put your name in a drawing.  The winners will be drawn from 
the hat at the February meeting and sold the targets.   

Motion to adjourn was made by Dan Conrad, second Richard Thompson.  Meeting adjourned 7:10 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Judy Wooden 

CFA Board Secretary 
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President 

Greg Wooden 

 

Vice President 

Charlie Hersch 

 
Secretary 

Judy Wooden 

 

Treasurer  

Monica Mallon 

 

Next Board Meeting  

February 14, 2022 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members   

Dan Conrad 

Richard Thompson 

Jennifer Ochesky 

Kelly Thornbury 

Mat Rusk 

 

 

 Alternates   

Jim Mallon 

Myron Reed 
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